
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Wednesday, August 10, 2016 @ 4:30 p.m.
Ed Overland Room/City Hall 381 E Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Kevin Short, Kendall McBroom, Sid Boersma, Dean Tangeman, Keith Kvalheim, Urban Forester Randy

Nelson, Stoughton Utilities Director Bob Kardasz and Mayor Donna Olson

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications
2 Forestry Reports

Item # OLD BUSINESS

3 Update on Terrace Tree Installation / Occupancy Permit
4 Update on Emerald Ash Borer RFP’s
5 Update Wood Lot Plan

Item # NEW BUSINESS
6 Approve June 8, 2016 Minutes
7 Discussion on Funding / Collection for hazardous private tree (s)
8 Future Agenda Items

ADJOURNMENT
cc:

Mayor Donna Olson, Council Members, Leadership Teams, Clerk – Lana Kropf,
Sarah Monette, Matthew Dregne, City Attorney, Robert Kardasz, Sean Grady,
Debbie Blaney, Bill Livick, Stoughton Newspaper, WI State Journal / Capital
Times Brett Hebert – Director of Public Works

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be
locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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2016 -- Street Department Forestry Report from Log


July Year to Date Total W.O.


New Inquiries: 23 209


Tree Removals: * 15 73


Pending W.O. : 8 31 150
Pruning: Training 5


Routine 6
Safety 2


Tree Plantings: 0 58 ----
Stump Removals: 50 125 14
Tree Injections: 0 88 0
Monitor: 2 19 45


Wood @ Racetrack Barn


Type Amt Amt In Board/Feet


Ailanthus 176


Ash 716


Black Walnut 178


Cherry 475


Red Cedar 250


White Cedar 128


Oak (Red/White) 400


Approximate Grand TOTAL: 2,290


Solar Kiln Wood


Poplar Estimated amt – ?


* Report of -Diameters of Trees Removed: in inches – 6”, 7”, 8”, 10”, 11”, 12”, 13”, 14”, 15”, 18”, 21”, 28”,


2 @ 29”, 34”.


Crews were out on multiple days to clean up trees after storms and rain.















2016 -- Street Department Forestry Report from Log


June Year to Date Total W.O.


New Inquiries: 26 186 One voided


Tree Removals: * 10 58


Pending W.O. : 1 23 152
Pruning: Training 10


Routine 38
Safety 6


Tree Plantings: 0 58 ----
Stump Removals: 55 75 50
Tree Injections: 88 88 0
Monitor: 1 17 44


Wood @ Racetrack Barn


Type Amt Amt In Board/Feet


Ailanthus 176


Ash 716


Black Walnut 178


Cherry 475


Red Cedar 250


White Cedar 128


Oak (Red/White) 400


Approximate Grand TOTAL: 2,290


Solar Kiln Wood


Poplar Estimated amt – ?


* Report of -Diameters of Trees Removed: in inches – 5”, 10”, 11”, 12”, 13”, 16”, 2@ 20”, 21” & 35”


Several trees on private property were also removed and also major clean up alongside the riverbank along


Riverside Dr. and city side of Yahara River of weeds and smaller trees not inventoried.


A crew was out on 6/25/16 doing some brush pick up due to a storm.


120 board ft of a variety of wood was taken to Aselson’s to be sold.








Date: July 7, 2016


To: Public Works Committee


From: Brett Hebert, Director of Public Works


Subject: Emerald Ash Borer Request for Proposal (RFP)


Committee Members,


I wanted to take this opportunity to update you on the status of the Emerald Ash Borer Request
for Proposal (RFP) to remove dead ash trees owned by the city in 2017. Over the next few
weeks, staff and I will work to put the RFP together in order to provide a draft to you by the
August meeting.


We have proposed in the 2017 budget to contract out the removal of half of the infected park
row ash trees (159) and have them replaced with new plantings as well. The other half will be
removed and replaced in 2018. Ash trees in the parks and open spaces will be removed over
the next three years. Removals will be based on their condition and potential hazards to the
public.


Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.


Sincerely,


Brett Hebert
Director of Public Works


CITY OF STOUGHTON


PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


BRETT HEBERT
Director of Public Works
BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us








M E M O


DATE: August 4, 2016


TO: Tree Commission


SUBJECT: Wood Lot on Milwaukee St


Street Department crew, including the Arborist worked on the wood lot in the Lowell St Park
following the recommendations from the Tree Commission.


The following work was completed:


 Removed non-native invasive plants/trees
 Removed large leaning trees
 Reduced crowns on outside large trees
 Cleaned up old logs/brush left in area
 Hauled logs to yard waste site
 Left wood chips on site to be used


Future Work:


 Remove 5 -8 large leaning trees on the east side
 Start on north side of lot along Milwaukee St using the same approach as above







Succession Plan for Wood Lot (Lowell Park on Milwaukee St)


The Tree Commission discussed the wood lot at the June 8, 2016 meeting.


1) Committee discussed the wood lot stating that is was basically a stand of poplars in poor
soil and felt that it was in need of trimming and some tree removal, but did not feel that
this area was at the end of its’ life cycle.


There are definitely some hazards that need to be addressed along with brush clean up


and clearing of walk paths. The committee also discussed the idea of changing the area


and developing prairie (suggested in an email received); stating it was not a good idea


and that prairies are expensive to develop and maintain.


Committee directed staff to draft a succession plan for the woods located near


Lowell Park and forward to the Public Works Committee.


City Arborist Randy Nelson suggested the following guidelines:


* Must define area: park size (from Milwaukee St to Isham St)


** Close areas that are in the hazard tree strike zone


1) Remove border hazard trees


2) Remove / trim interior hazards and remove invasive spices


3) Trim remaining trees to encourage upright growth


4) Replant area with suitable trees and woody plants


5) Continue to monitor for health / safety


6) Trim, Remove and Replant as necessary







- Crews have done some trimming of hedged at both Wheeler Prairie and Riverside


Cemetery’s


- Plumbing has been moved in the fountain at Riverside Cemetery to allow staff to perform


maintenance on the pump without going into a confined space. We are currently


soliciting quotes to have it sand blasted and ultimately painted.


- The administrative assistant has been busy with day to day operations and helping me


with various questions that I have had.


Parks
- Parks staff has worked diligently to get Troll Beach ready for the summer season.


- Parks seasonal staff is working on mowing and trimming all parks at least once per


week. Staff is catching up on trimming of the parks as we now have all seasonal on


board as of May 23rd.


Old Business:


3) Discussion on Succession Plan for Wood Lot in Lowell Park along Milwaukee St:
Hebert addressed the committee by stating the plan the Urban Forester suggested after a
discussion with the Tree Commission. Hebert did visit the site; t2) there are multiple
leaning trees over the play ground area that need to be addressed sooner than later, 3)
trails should be blocked off, 3) we need to determine what the entire area includes as the
Forester stated that this area is in a flood plain. Hebert also stated that the Street Dept is
under staffed to handle the issues with trees in a timely manner.


Majewski stated that the neighbors in the defined are should be included in the discussion
as to what happens to the park.


Motioned by Majewski, seconded by Boersma to direct staff to set up a joint meeting
between Public Works, Tree Commission and Parks & Recreation to be held with the
Public Works meeting on Tuesday, August 16, 2016. Carried 3-0.


4) Emerald Ash Borer Update: Hebert informed the committee that a draft template was
used from Beloit and is in progress and when completed an R.F.P. will be sent out. Costs
per tree will depend on where the trees are located – parkrow vs. park. The rough estimate
is $900.00 per tree for removal and hauling of waste. Replanting has not been included
which Majewski ask for that pricing to be included.


The plan is to try to remove the trees in a two year time frame but it’s very possible it will
take longer. The costs will continue to rise the longer the trees are not dealt with.


The arborist just completed injecting 88 trees that were treated two years ago are not
currently infected. Several of the treated trees were infected and were removed.


New Business:








Tree Commission Meeting Minutes


Wednesday, June 8, 2016 at 4:30 PM


Ed Overland Room, City Hall, 381 E Main St, Stoughton


Members Present: Dean Tangeman, Kendall McBroom and Sid Boersma


Absent & Excused: Robert Kardasz, Keith Kvalheim and Kevin Short


Staff: Street Department Secretary Vickie Erdahl Forester Randy Nelson


Guests: Public Works Director, Brett Hebert


Call to order: Meeting called to order at 4:35 PM by Tangeman


1) Communications:


Discussion on a bucket truck failure accident outside of town involving a private tree service.


2) Forestry Reports: Reports were ok. Nelson discussed boards sold at Asleson’s and their donation
to the Tree Commission fund. The solar kiln needs to be emptied and more boards need to be
delivered to Aslesons.


The Stoughton Fair (FFA) would like the kiln on display.


Amy from Stoughton High School would like to attend a Tree Commission meeting. Amy will be sent
an agenda for the July meeting.


Hebert started a discussion on the mulch pile at Race Track Park as the pile is so large and needs to
be dealt with in a different way. Suggestions included: 1) reduce area and have a bunker, 2) take
some to the Yard Waste site for people to take, 3) haul to place where the yard waste is taken to. Also
discussed is more ways to recycle wood when trees are removed and now that EAB is here there will
be even more wood. If this becomes a possibility the wood would need to be cut into more
manageable pieces.


3) Update on Arbor Day Schools & Events: Schools had many different contacts so Erdahl will update
the contact sheets. Committee members stated their visits went well with the schools. An Arbor Day
event was held at Westview Ridge Park on April 22nd. A Regal Prince Oak tree was planted and the
solar kiln was also on site to view. A short tree trimming class was held and materials distributed to
residents who attended the class.


4) Progress Update on Planting Lists/Sec 78-611: Tabled to July meeting. Work is still in progress.


5) Update on Street Tree Installation Sec 10-2 / Occupancy Permit): The street tree installation has
been changed to Terrace Tree – Section 10-2 Construction Standard – Chapter 10-2 (d). The Council
passed the changes (O-7-2016) at the May 10, 2016 meeting. The fees the developer needs to pay to
have trees installed and inspected before receiving an occupancy permit were increased to $350.00
per tree. Most properties need two trees, however, there are instances when three trees would be
required. Erdahl will update the necessary forms and notify Steve Kittelsons’ office.


6) Update on Emerald Ash Borer: Hebert provided a sample Request for Proposal from another
community that the City of Stoughton will be using as a template to develop an RFP. The plan will
probably span over a three year period.







Nelson stated that he started treating 88 parkrow Ash trees that were treated two years ago but the
treatment has been increased this year since EAB was found throughout the city. Nelson also stated
that several trees that were treated previously had the borer so will now be removed.


7) Approval of minutes from April 13, 2016 Meeting: Motion by Boersma, seconded by McBroom
to approve the minutes. Carried 3-0.


8) Discussion on Succession Plan for Wood Lot in Lowell Park along Milwaukee St: The
Committee discussed the wood lot stating that is was basically a stand of poplars in poor soil and felt
that it was in need of trimming and some tree removal but did not feel that this area was at the end of
its’ life cycle.


There are definitely some hazards that need to be addressed along with brush clean up and clearing of
walk paths. The committee also discussed the idea of changing the area and developing prairie
(suggested in an email received); stating it was not a good idea and that prairies are expensive to
develop and maintain.


Committee directed staff to draft a succession plan for the woods located near Lowell Park and
forward to the Public Works Committee.


9) Future Agenda Items: Update on Terrace Tree Ord., RFP for EAB, funding/collection – hazardous
private trees


Motion by McBroom, seconded by Boersma to adjourn the meeting at 5:55 p.m. Respectfully submitted 6/10/16,
Vickie Erdahl - Staff





